STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF FINLAND AT THE 27TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(3 May 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Finland to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
2. Finland has shown its commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights, and particularly to the UPR process by acceptance of a majority of its recommendations and the implementation of those recommendations. 
3. We note with appreciation the second National Action Plan on Fundamental Human Rights which will serve as a guiding document for all human rights related issues.
4. In the second Cycle of UPR, Finland received a number of recommendations on Women rights. In view of this, we welcome the Action Plan on Gender Equality as well as amendments of sexual offences legislation. The high percentage of women in high level official capacity as well as in politics is highly commendable.
5. Nevertheless, Botswana notes reports citing concerns on notable issues, including high incidents of domestic violence against women, challenges in combating trafficking and the persistence of discrimination of people with disabilities, immigrants and minority groups.
6. Botswana therefore makes the following two recommendations: 
a) Ensure the full implementation of the national action plan on human trafficking as a means to ensuring the promotion and protection of victims of trafficking;
b) Continue strengthening national laws on offences related to violence against women and girls.
7. We wish Finland a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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